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May 27th 2022 

NEWSLETTER 

Dear Parents / Carers, 
 
So much has happened since the 
last newsletter, that this is a bit of a 
bumper edition. 
 
Thank you to all the parents / carers 
who came to meet our Governors 
last Monday. I hope it is the first of 
lots of chances we get to meet 
together and share information in 
person. We were spoiled with your 
delicious food contributions too! 
 
There are so many exciting things 
happening in school, and we have 
started to share these again on our 
Facebook page. Are you following 
us? Please search for our page 
Priory Primary School, and 'like' so 
that you get us in your newsfeed. 
 
If you have been trying to use our 
website this week, I am sorry that it 
has not been working. We are very 
close to launching our 'new look' 
which will be more readable on 
mobile devices as well. 
 
Finally, may I wish you all a very 
happy and restful half term holiday 
and Queen's Jubilee Celebrations. 
We look forward to seeing everyone 
back on Monday 6th June, dressed 
in red, white, blue or purple! 
 
 
Kind regards, 
 

Mrs Fraser 
 

 

 

 

 

Mon 30th May – Fri 3rd June Spring 

bank holiday and Queen’s Platinum 

Jubilee 

Mon 6th June – School re-opens 

Mon 6th June – Jubilee Street Party 

2.30pm on the playground; Y6 Swim 

lessons start 

Wed 8th June – Y3 trip to Natural 

History Museum, London; Y5 swim 

lessons start 

Thurs 9th June – Nursery Trip Parent 

Briefing 9am school hall 

Mon 13th – Fri 17th June – Healthy 

Schools Week 

Mon 13th June – Sports Day Y1 to 6 

Tues 14th June – Nursery Family trip to 

Gulliver’s Land Dinosaur Park 

Thurs 16th June – Y2 walk to Bedford 

Park 

Fri 17th June – Sports Day EYFS 

Mon 20th – Thurs 23rd June – Y6 

Germany trip 

Wed 29th June – Y5 trip to The Globe 

Thurs 30th June – YR visit to Shepreth 

Wildlife Park (tbc) 

Tues 5th July – Move Up Morning; 

Booktastic 

Wed 6th July – STEAM Science fair; Y4 

trip to Warwick Castle  

Thurs 7th July – Booktastic 

Tues 12th July – Summer Fayre 

Thurs 14th July – Y6 trip to Brighton 

Fri 15th July – Y4 & Y6 camping 

Wed 20th July – Leaver’s show 

Thurs 21st July – Last day of term 



Attendance Cup 

 

 

Week  4 Year  4 

Week  5 Year  4  

Week  6 Year  4 
 

 

 

 

Punctuality Award Winners: 

 

 

 

Neil the Sloth is awarded to the class 

that has the best record for arriving 

on time each day. 

Week  4 Year  4 

Week  5 Year  1 

Week  6 Year  R 

 

We Have Exciting Plans for Next Term! 
 

 

Queens 
Platinum 
Jubilee Party   
Monday 6th 
June 2.30pm 
 

We are having a 
street party on the 
playground, on 
the first day of next term. 
Pupils can come to school dressed in 
red, white and blue - or in purple, 
which is the official colour of the 
Queen's Platinum Jubilee! 
 
We will be serving strawberries and 
cupcakes, and toasting the Queen's 
long reign with fruit squash. 
 
We would welcome donations of 
squash (drink), strawberries or 
cupcakes please - we just need to 
ask that there are "No Nuts", thank 
you. 
 

 

 

 

 



Sports Day  

 
 

 

For Y1 to Y6 sports day will be on  - 

Monday 13th June 1.30pm at 

Livingstone Primary School field  

We are delighted to be able to invite 

parents and carers to watch our Sports 

Day this year.  

 

Livingstone Primary are kindly letting 

us use their field - as you know we do 

not have enough room here at Priory 

Primary, so please make your way to 

Livingstone Primary on Clapham Road to 

watch the fun!  

 
 
 

 
 
 
 

Our Early Years pupils will also get a 

Sports Day, on Friday 17th June. I am 

sorry that we cannot invite parents / 

carers to this event, but don't worry, 

we will take photos and send these out 

to you on SeeSaw. 

 
 

Healthy Schools Week  
13th  to 17 th  June  

 

 
 
 

As well as our Sport Days,  
Mr Walsh is organising lots of 
activities for our pupils. Mr 
Walsh has been working hard 
all year to improve our health 
and fitness, so this is a chance 
to celebrate and try 
something new. We want all 
our pupils to develop a 
positive attitude to healthy 
habits - can you help at home 
too? We are taking pupils out 
for walks and trips to the park 
- maybe you can get together 
with friends and take them 
back at the weekends and in 
the holidays! Bedford has such 
lovely open spaces all within 
walking distance of our 
community.  

 

 



Healthy Lunchboxes 
 
A reminder that pupils bringing their 
own lunches must follow these simple 
'healthy lunchbox' guidelines: 
 
1 x portion of protein (beans, lentils, 
cheese, egg, fish or meat) 
 
2 x portions of fresh veg or fruit (eg 
tomatoes, cucumber, carrots, apple, 
grapes, banana, strawberries) 
 
Sugar-free drink / cordials 
 
No chocolate or chocolate cakes / 
biscuits 

 

 
 

   
 

 
 

   
 

 

For lots of great ideas, please check 
out this website 

https://www.nhs.uk/healthier-
families/recipes/healthier-

lunchboxes/#recipes 

  

Congratulations to all our pupils who 

earned their stickers for walking, 

scooting or cycling to school during 

the Living Streets special week. We 

enjoyed some brilliant experiences. 

Here are Year 1 and Year 3 on their 

road safety walks. 

    
   

    
     

        

 

 

https://www.nhs.uk/healthier-families/recipes/healthier-lunchboxes/#recipes
https://www.nhs.uk/healthier-families/recipes/healthier-lunchboxes/#recipes
https://www.nhs.uk/healthier-families/recipes/healthier-lunchboxes/#recipes


Grafham Water 
Some of the year 5 and year 6 children 

had the opportunity to go to Grafham 

Water, and they were there overnight. 

The took part in several activities, and 

they all had an enjoyable time. 

 

I got this… 

 

Row, row, row your boat… 

 

I really enjoyed it – the people around me were 

nice and they kept the environment clean. I was 

really amused seeing how well the instructors 

taught us. My favourite part was when we went 

rock climbing, the instructors were very cautious, 

and the other pupils were very encouraging. 

Parham Year 5 

 

 

Ready… aim… 

 

Grafham was really exciting. My 
favourite bit was archery even though I did 
not get a bullseye. We did rock climbing, 
raft building, canoeing and orienteering. It 
took us 40 minutes to get there, but it was 
amazing. We slept in bell tents ð there were 
a lot of bugs! If I had the opportunity to go 
there again, I would. 

Sofia Year 6 
 

 

Almost… 

 

 

 

We built a raft… hope it floats! 



 

Useful & Kind Ambassadors Learn CPR 

  
 

Magpas Air Ambulance charity 

came to teach our pupils some 

really important lifesaving skills 
 

 

 

 

CLUB Day  

CLUB (Culture, Languages 

and Understanding 

Backgrounds) day is a time 

for all of our pupils to 

experience traditions and 

gain knowledge about 

countries which are 

represented in our 

community.   They share 

food, clothes, history, sports 

and other activities which 

help them to see how 

wonderfully varied and 

amazing our school and the 

wider community are.  

The children learnt about 

and took part in activities 

from six different countries 

ð England; Nigeri a; Poland; 

Bangladesh; Bulgaria and 

Romania.  

Following are some of the 

pictures taken on the day  

for you to enjoy . 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

See you next term!  


